
LUCKINGTON AND ALDERTON PARISH COUNCIL 
21 Ash Drive, North Bradley, Trowbridge, Wiltshire BA14 0SN 

01666 800850 
clerk@luckington.org.uk                      www.luckington.org.uk 

 
Members of the public are welcome to attend the meeting of the Luckington and Alderton Parish Council to be held 
on Wednesday 14th November at Alderton Village Hall at 7:30pm for the purpose of transacting the following 
business. 

AGENDA 
1. Apologies for absence 

2. Declarations of interest 

3. Members of the public are invited to address the Council on Agenda items 

4. Public question time. 
5. To confirm the Minutes of the meeting held on 10th October 2018   

6. Matters arising from the Minutes 

7. To review and comment on planning applications -  

 
Application Ref: 18/09673/FUL 
Application for Full Planning 
Proposal:- Demolition of an existing bungalow and the construction of a two storey detached house and 
double garage. 
At: Avondale, Brook End, Luckington, SN14 6PJ 
Assigned Officer: Catherine Jackson Direct Line: 01249 706444 
Comments to be received by: 15 November 2018 
Plans are available to view on our website at 
http://planning.wiltshire.gov.uk/Northgate/PlanningExplorer/ApplicationSearch.aspx 
 

 
8. Correspondence received (email from Sarah Ward is in supporting documents) 
9. To agree payments in accordance with the budget as listed in the financial summary attached. 
10. Review Standing Orders.      

11. Review the budget for 2019/2020 

12. Update on the churchyard project. 
13. Update on Cemetery issues   
14. Update on Highway issues. 
15. Update of grass cutting 

16. Update on Luckington Green path (comments from the public are in supporting documents) 
17. Review the precept ahead of the application deadline (copy in supporting documents) 
18. Council signatories to arrange a date with ZM to attend Barclays Bank to change bank account admin details 

19. Report from outside meetings. 
20. Items for next meeting Agenda and any other business for information only. 

 
The next meeting of the Luckington & Alderton Parish Council will be held on Wednesday 14th November at 
7.30pm in Alderton Village Hall. 
 
 
  



 
 

SUPPORTING 
DOCUMENTS 
 

Email from Sarah Ward regarding littler picking for the Princes Trust 

 
 
Dear Zoe, 

Following our conversation on the phone, here are the details of the request that I would like you to ask the Parish 

Councillors at your next meeting on 14th  November. 

My daughter Zoe Ward of Park View, Cherry Orchard Lane, Luckington wishes to complete the Bronze Duke of 

Edinburgh Award.  Zoe would like to volunteer for 1 hour a week over 3 months to pick up litter around the village of 

Luckington as part of a service to her community.  She would require one of the councillors (who is not a family 

member!) to act as an "Assessor" who checks on her progress and confirms on a form that the task is completed.  

The Assessor would also need to write a report which is submitted to Duke of Edinburgh. 

If this is agreeable with the councillors, please could you let me know an Assessors name and contact details as Zoe 

needs to inform the Duke of Edinburgh programme. 

 

Thank you and kind regards, 

 

Sarah Ward 
 
Emails from the public regarding the reinstatement of the village green path 
 
Fraser Fleming  

Mon 15/10, 18:25 

I would like to register support for the path to be done in square cobbles. Regards, Fraser. 

  



 

Judith Chapman  

25/10/18 

Dear Parish Council 

Since you have invited comments about a proposed Village Green Path: 

I think the green looks good without a path and I don't think it is necessary. 

Instead, why not put a path next to the Green alongside the main road opposite the school between the roadside kerb and 

Green where the bus stops opposite the bus shelter. Wiltshire Council might be able to assist with the cost of this Safety 

Measure which would provide a path to walk along to the bus stopping point opposite the bus shelter  and a safe point to cross 

the busy road to the school. 

I hope you will give this alternative option your consideration as I think it is a much better solution than a path going across the 

Green.  

I must also comment (as an ex-town dweller of course!) that we do seem to be rather lacking in proper footpaths alongside the 

roads here in Luckington and it would be safer to have a footpath alongside the road to walk to the pub and shop as well.  

Yours sincerely 

Judith Chapman 

 

Peter Story  

Thu 18/10, 21:25 

Having lived in the village for over 25 years, I don't  remember there ever having been a path across the Green.  I have no 

objections to one being installed, but would prefer it if it looked reasonable.  To that end I would vote for the cobbles. 

Regards  

Peter Story 

 
15/10/18 
Paul Bamford 

 
The reinstatement of the walkway is obviously a good plan. 

Can I suggest that whatever is eventually decided forms a  

homogeneous surface, eg; membrane & aggregate or asphalt, 

that does not need maintenance. 

 
Open textures such as those in the pictures will allow weeds and 

grass to grow over. I originally had stepping stone slabs on myback lawn to give access to the rotary clothes line. These have 

now completely disappeared beneath the turf! 

Regards 

Paul Bamford 

 

16/10/18 
My preference is for the granite setts with flat tops. 
John Eldred 



 



 

 
BUDGET  
ANALYSIS 

        YEAR TO 
DATE 

       MONTHLY  ANNUAL   LAST  NEXT 

      BUDGET ACTUAL BUDGET ACTUAL BUDGET  YEAR YEAR 

INCOME              

              

PRECEPT      9,071.68 9,071.68 755.97  9,071.68  8,323.21  

VAT REFUND      100.00 136.29 8.33 34.07 100.00  28.76  

INTEREST      0.00 1.42 0.00 0.36 0.00  0.80  

CEMETERY      250.00 360.00 20.83 90.00 250.00  300.00  

SUNDRY       31.04 0.00 7.76   89.78  

              

TOTAL 
INCOME 

     9,421.68 9,600.43 785.14  9,421.68  8,742.55 0.00 

              

EXPENSES              

              

VAT      70.00 90.37 5.83 22.59 70.00  31.11  

CLERKS 
SALARY 

     2,597.00 1,583.88 216.42 395.97 2597.00  1766.40  

OFFICE 
ALLOWANCE 

     270.00 157.50 22.50 39.38 270.00  262.50  

CEMETERY and 
VILLAGE Grass 
cutting 

     1,802.00 0.00 78.13 0.00 1802.00  937.50  

POSTAGES/ 
Stationery 

     150.00 96.53 12.50 24.13 150.00  75.32  

       0.00  0.00     
WALC  
CONTRIBUTION 

     250.00 215.33 20.83 53.83 250.00  285.68  

SHERSTON 
Contribution 

     0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  0.00  

MAINTENANCE      275.00 0.00 22.92 0.00 275.00  132.63  

HIRE OF HALLS      200.00 150.00 13.75 37.50 200.00  140.00  

INSURANCE      630.00 476.92 46.67 119.23 630.00  532.72  

BANK 
CHARGES 

      0.00  0.00 0.00  0.00  

TRAINING      275.00 140.00 22.92 11.67 275.00  45.00  

DONATIONS      2,000.00 1,050.00 150.00 262.50 2,000.00  837.00  

SUNDRY      350.00 438.53 29.17 109.63 350.00  682.66  

              

TOTAL 
EXPENSES 

     8,869.00 4,399.06 739.08 1,099.77 8,869.00  5,728.52 0.00 

TOT START 
BANK BAL 

      16,180.89   16,180.89    

 

  

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

   



Luckington and Alderton Parish Council 
Financial Data as at 5th November 2018 

  

  £ 

Bank account balances at the report date:   

 Barclays Current Account 16,496.16 

 Barclays Deposit Account 2,844.48 

   

 total 19,340.64 
   

deduction fror unpaid cheques:   

 100242 Alderton hall hire 
(June) 

-15.00 

 100246 Luckington Hall hire 
(July) 

-40.00 

 100249 Luckington Hall hire 
(Sept & Oct) 

-80.00 

   

 total 19,205.64 

   

Payments to be made: Z Meaden WALC 
membership 

-32.00 

 Z Meaden Office 365 
renewal 

-135.36 

 WALC training course for 
ZM 

-78.00 

   
Clerk's Salary to be paid by Standing Order   

   

 Z Meaden November -315.90 

   

 Balance carried forward 18,644.38 
 

 

   

   

 

 


